Copy 2 copy

## LIBRARY SCIENCE COLLOQUIUM

The College of Library Science will sponsor its second Colloquium on Monday, Oct. 14 at 4:00 p.m. in the Presidents Room at the Student Center. The guest speaker is Roderick G. Swartz, Deputy Director of the National Commission on Libraries and Information

THE GREEN BEAM

UNIVERSITY OF KENTUCKY LIBRARIES NEWSLETTER 10/11/74

Science. His topic is "A New Sense of Direction: the Work of the National Commission on Library and Information Services."

## LIBRARY OF CONGRESS CLASSIFICATION REVIEW COMMITTEE

A new committee - augmenting the SOLINET committee - has been formed to gather information and investigate the possibility of changing UK Libraries over to the Library of Congress Classification system. This committee is comprised of Susan McCargar, Emilie Smith, Bill Duffy, Sue Golden, Gail Kennedy, Karin Sandvik, Sara Leech, Terry Warth, Omer Hamlin (ex-officio), the Director's Office (ex-officio), Sandy Gilchrist, Jean Graef, Bess Clotfelter, Evelyn Evans, Faith Harders, Kate Irvine, and Jane White.

#### FACULTY INFORMATION BOOKLET

Any departments or branch libraries which need extra copies of the Faculty Information Booklet may contact Jean Graef, 7-3837.

#### MRAP UPDATE

The Management Review and Analysis Program (MRAP) study team is currently investigating and compiling a record of: histories of the University and the Libraries; current library goals and objectives; and areas which should be explored in the MRAP study. The study team will mobilize task forces to study the various areas of library operations—e.g., budgeting, staff development, etc.; the task forces will make reports, and the study team, aided by the rest of the Library Staff, will examine these reports and make recommendations.

This self study needs the cooperation and assistance of each staff member. Without critical input, the MRAP study will be meaningless. Thus, the following means of communication will be available to all staff members.

## 1. Open meetings

These meetings will be held when each task force report is completed, after every staff member has received a copy of the task force report. Everyone will be allowed a few days to evaluate the report, and then will have the opportunity to make comments, suggestions and recommendations about the report.

The date of the first open meeting will be announced soon. Before this meeting, all staff members will receive a report on what areas the department heads have suggested for in-depth study by the task forces. Other staff members - classified, personnel, library technicians and librarians - who have suggestions on further areas which should be explored can come to this open meeting to make their suggestions.

Additional open meetings will be called when special problems arise during MRAP, or as the study team decides they are needed.

## 2. Suggestion box

An MRAP suggestion box will be placed in the staff lounge on the 3<sup>rd</sup> floor of MIK North for input from all staff members. These suggestions may be of any length, and may be either anonymous or signed. Letters covering various subject areas will be directed to the appropriate task force(s).

#### 3. Open access to study team

One or more persons may schedule an interview with the MRAP study team at any time, by contacting any team member.

## 4. Access to individual study team members

Any library staff member may approach a person on the MRAP study team to offer requests, complaints, suggestions or recommendations. Study team members and their locations and telephone numbers are:

Ellen Baxter	Chemistry/Physics	258-5954
John Bryant	Director's Office	257-3801
Jennifer Coffman	Reference	257-3658
Adelle Dailey	Music	258-2800
Judy Fugate	Cataloging	257-3831
Jean Graef	Circulation	257-3837
Steve Langston	302A Admin. Bldg.	257-2881
Bill Marshall	Special Collections	258-8611

Informal "rap sessions" will be scheduled as the MRAP study progresses, and will be advertised in the "Green Bean." If other avenues of communication are desired, or if any of these methods prove unsatisfactory, please use one of the above methods to offer suggestions.

#### VINSON EXHIBIT

During the month of October an exhibit on the life of Chief Justice Fred M. Vinson, 13th Chief Justice of the U.S. Supreme Court, is on display in the Gallery of Special Collections and Archives Department. The exhibit was prepared by Charles Hay and William Cooper. The Vinson papers will be formally accepted by the University during late October.

#### JOB OPENING

LT II, Acquisitions - Searching, open November 1.

# EMPLOYMENT OFFORTUNITIES

Assistant Librarian, Reference Services, State University of New York at Albany. Salary: \$9,700 - \$10,750.

Catalog Maintenance Librarian, State University of New York at Albany.
Salary: \$9,700 - \$10,750.

For further information, contact Dotty Green, 7-3801.